
Sudbury Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Commission

Lived Experiences/Storytelling Project Sub-Committee Meeting Minutes
Saturday, March 5 2022

3:00 PM

Members Present: Stephanie Oliver, Katina Fontes, Janine Taylor, Yana Bloomstein,
Nuha Muntasser (left after starting the meeting)

Absent: Peng Zhou, Nalini Luthra
Others Present: Nichole Argo

1. Welcome and open meeting by roll call vote.

Stephanie Oliver opened the meeting and took the roll call.

➢ Roll Call: Katina Fontes: present; Janine Taylor: present; Yana Bloomstein: present;
Stephanie Oliver: present.

2. Approval of minutes

Stephanie presented the draft minutes from the 2/19/22 meeting.

Katina made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted. Yana seconded the motion.

➢ Roll call vote: Janine Taylor: yes; Yana Bloomstein: yes; Katina Fontes: yes; Stephanie
Oliver: yes.

3. Public Comments

There were no public comments.

4. Survey

Katina was thanked for collecting the edits to the draft of the survey.  The Committee reviewed
the proposed edits one-by-one.  Some edits were small typographical,  and other
sentences/language was discussed and edited.

There was a question of whether to include more language to invite all stories, not just stories of
mistreatment.   Are we inviting positive and negative experiences or only experiences of
mistreatment?  The decision was made to leave it up to the author, but a question will be added
at the beginning of the survey.  If the author’s story is primarily about upstanding community



members or allies or a positive outcome, then they will be progressed to another portion of the
survey to bypass many of the fields designed for stories of mistreatment.

The Subcommittee will invite the greater DEI Commission to look over the final draft and send
any suggestions for changes to Katina.

There was discussion about how specific the categories should be regarding WHO was the
subject(s) of mistreatment (spouse, child, neighbor, etc.).

Janine had to sign off at 4:30, and the question of whether we were able to continue meeting
came up because it was unclear whether there was a quorum of members. It was not certain
how many members are officially on the sub-committee, so it was unclear how many were
needed for a quorum.  Stephanie attempted to reach out to Nuha for clarification, but was
unable to reach her.  Therefore the decision was made to close the meeting at 4:38 pm to avoid
a potential Open Meeting Law violation.

Stephanie will follow up to confirm who is an actual participant in this subcommittee and what to
do to avoid this happening at future meetings.

Dr. Argo said she would compose a fresh document taking in all the edits made today.

There was no vote to adjourn as it was unclear whether a quorum of members was present.


